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SECTION:  Sports Development (Sport Specific)

	Meeting Title  - Glasgow Satellite Squad AGM Minutes
	Date: Tue 24th January 2012
Time: 6pm

	Ring one Box:-
	NOTE OF DISCUSSION
	NOTE OF MEETING
	File Ref  : 

	Attending:
	Cliff Stevenson, Radha Sundaram, Stewart McKenzie, Andrew Flockhart, Vincent Fossett, Janice Booth, Michelle Dalgarno, Vivien Goodwin, Neil McGarrie, Richard East, Jackie Sim, Ian Menzies, Karen Pelosi, Alison Allan, Jill O’Neil

	Apologies:
	Jane Grimley, Carin Edgar, Kirsty Husband, Hana Kazee, Gary Gabell

	Circulation:
	

	Subject:       
	Action

	1.
	Welcome & APOLOGIES
	

	
	Cliff welcomed everyone along to the AGM and noted the apologies

	

	2
	AGREE MINUTES FROM LAST AGM
	

	
	Minutes were agreed as a true record – proposed by Jill and seconded by Vince
	

	3
	CHAIRMAN’S REPORT
	

	
	Firstly I would like to thank Jill O'Neil for her continued and constant support of the Satellite Squad .Her knowledge of finance, lets etc has been invaluable. She has kept me on the straight and narrow and is always just at the end of a phone. 

I would also like to pay a huge thanks to Lena and her team of coaches Tom, Ian, John, Gregor, Steven and Caitlin.
We have now managed to get the Squad numbers up to a good level after losing a good number of players to the National Squads this has been done through running our Talent I.D days and once again thanks to all the parents who helped out on these days. 

I would remind all parents that the club needs a core committee to run smoothly, there is a monthly meeting that lasts no longer than an hour that they are encouraged to attend as this is for the benefit of their children. We are always looking for ways to raise funds for the squad so any ideas or contacts you may have will be warmly welcomed.

Finally my thanks to Vince Fossett for his running of our web site, Jane Grimley our treasurer, Alison Allan our membership secretary , Jackie Sim our fund raising guru and all other parents who have attended our monthly meetings. 

Cliff Stevenson 

Chair Person         
	

	4
	FINANCE REPORT
	

	
	Highlights for the year:-

· Overall the financial position of the squad for the year 2010/11 has improved considerably over 2009/10.  A surplus of income over expenditure of £4,356 was achieved this year compared with a loss of £686 last year which leaves us with a much healthier cash position at the year end of £12,598 compared with £7,907 last year.

· Main factors for the improved result this year are as follows:-

· Income has increased by just over £2,700 overall.  Members subscriptions have increased by almost £5k as a result of attracting new members through our talent ID day and through offering some of our players the opportunity to train twice a week rather than once.   As the increase in numbers only kicked in part way through the year we should hopefully see a further increase in the amount of subscriptions for 2011/12 when the full benefit of the increased numbers should be visible.  The £5k increase in subscriptions was however offset by reductions in the level of legacy grant funding received from Glasgow Life in the year (reduction of £1352) and a one-off donation which was received in 2009/10 from a parent of £1,000.   It should be noted however that Glasgow Life still provides a significant amount of funding to our squad without which we would struggle to survive and so a big thank you goes to Jill O’Neil (Glasgow Life) for the financial and indeed non-financial support that Glasgow Life provides to this squad.

· As well as increasing our income levels we have managed to reduce our costs this year by £2,325 which has helped towards achieving the overall surplus for the year.   Costs for the hire of courts increased significantly year on year (increase of £3,500) which was due to the fact that Glasgow Life could no longer afford to subsidise our court hire costs.  We therefore had to cut costs in other areas which included no longer paying some entry fees for tournaments entered by squad players and no longer contributing towards the costs of summer training camps attended by squad players.  Our costs for shuttles this year is also well down on last year ((almost £3000) but this reflects the fact that a large stock of shuttles were purchased in 2009/10 which lasted through to May 2011 and so shuttle costs for 2011 are artificially lower  than they otherwise should be.   If we excluded this saving on shuttles this would give us a surplus for the year of approx £1,300 which is probably a more accurate picture for the period and demonstrates that it would only take a small reduction in number of squad players to be returning to a net loss position.  It is really important therefore that we continue to attract new squad members to replace those that we lose either to National Squad or through natural wastage due to age restraints on the squad.
Jane Grimley

Squad Treasurer

	

	5
	COACHING REPORT
	

	
	It has been another busy and eventful year within Glasgow Satellite Squad.  Throughout this year the squad has continued with plans for re-structuring and a few changes have been made throughout the year, with a view to increasing player numbers within the squads. 

One of the first big challenges that we faced, was setting up and organising an Under 12 Talent Identification day.  Through a lot of effort and hard work, the first trial that was organised was a great success with many young players coming along and giving their best to try and gain selection for the Satellite Squad.  Due to the fantastic response, we were in a great position to select some new talent into the squad.  Firstly, we were able to increase the numbers within the Wednesday night squad and in addition to that we were able to start a new session on a Tuesday evening for Under 12 players.  

Another change to the structure that was made at the start of the new season was that players from the Under 19 squad were offered the opportunity to increase their training nights from one to two.  This offer was well received by the players and this new structure has now been implemented and working well.  This is a good opportunity for the players involved to further develop their potential and make significant gains in their game, due to the increase in court time.

After the success of the first Under 12 trial, it was decided that another trial should be set up.  This was held at Glasgow Club Castlemilk in December.  Again, there was a lot of hard work in getting this set up and organised and due to this the trial was successful.  The players selected have now started their squad sessions and again this trial has further increased the number of players within the Satellite Squad.

Due to the considerable increase in players within the squad this has had an effect on the coaching structure for the squads.  Two new coaches have been brought in to primarily work with the Under 12 squads, firstly Gregor McVean was brought in to assist on a Wednesday night and after the second trial Caitlin Pringle has now been brought in to add further assistance due to the numbers involved on a Wednesday night.

One other change to the coaching staff is that Tom Courtney has had to leave his role within the squad.  This is due to a new job within the Fire Service and I would like to thank Tom for all his hard work and commitment to the squad during his time working with the squad.

I would like to take this chance to thank Glasgow Sport for all the help and support that they continue to provide the squad with, also all the parents on the committee who give up their time to attend meetings and support squad projects.  Without all this support the squad would struggle to run as well as it does.  I would also like to thank the coaching team for their continued hard work and professional attitude to their coaching. 

Lena Robertson
Head Coach

	

	6
	ELECTION OF NEW COMMITTEE
	

	
	Position
Name
Nominated By
Seconded By
Chair
Cliff Stevenson
Vince Fossett
Janice Booth
Treasurer
Jane Grimley
Cliff Stevenson
Vince Fossett
Membership Secretary
Alison Allan
Jill O’Neil
Cliff Stevenson
Secretary
Alison Allan
Jill O’Neil
Cliff Stevenson
Website Facilitator
Vince Fossett
Cliff Stevenson
Janice Booth

	

	7
	AOCB
	

	
	Jill noted that it was fantastic to see so many new parents along and recommended that they continue to attend to input to the squad’s development. The new intake has been very exciting with some very talented young players coming into the squad and she hoped that they were all enjoying the experience so far.
The Committee wish to express thanks to Tom Courtney for all the hard work and commitment he gave to the squad. Jill highlighted that Tom was very sad to be leaving us and had wanted to continue if his schedule would have allowed it. Unfortunately it wasn’t possible at this time but there may be opportunities in the future for him to return. Jackie asked it if it was possible to purchase a gift for him as a token of our thanks. 

Vince asked if there was any update on the inter satellite tournament as mentioned by Alex Bird (Badminton Scotland) at a previous meeting. Jill to contact Alex for an update.

Jill suggested that we start a “Player of the Month” award scheme as an incentive to all players. Discussion followed around what types of award might be most appropriate and it was agreed that the players would prefer a small badminton gift (towel, grip, key ring etc) to a trophy. Jill to speak to Rapid Repairs and Yonex to see if they would be interested in sponsoring the scheme.

Cliff informed the Committee about the Yonex Demo nights that had happened in the past and suggested that we repeat this again this season – possibly April. Cliff to action raffle and Jill to contact Yonex to agree date and confirm players


	JO

JO

JO

CS/JO

	8
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING
	

	
	Tuesday 6th March 2012: 6pm at Glasgow School of Sport
	









